Hiteon PTC General Meeting January 8th, 2020

Present: Kim Rivers, Danielle Kolp, Amy Crump, Joni Epstein, Brenda Montgomery, Rebecca Kanarek, Carrie Tillotson, Amy Harrison, Steven Sparks, Meghan Warren, Kristin Glover, Megan Mumford, Laura Yarnell, Margie True

Discussion Topics

- Middle School Attendance Boundary (MSBA) project for the Beaverton School District: Information presented by Steven Sparks, Executive Administrator for Long-Range Planning
 - What's going on with Middle School Boundary Adjustment and why it matters to you?
 - REQUEST/ACTION: Visit the district webpage, search for middle school boundary adjustment, submit a comment, and say what you think about what might happen for Hiteon.
 - ii. Middle school boundary adjustment all happening up in the North end of the district, will have cascading consequences across the district. New middle school, Timberland, needs to have about 800 students in it, and create a boundary around it. Stoller Middle School is way too big currently. Changes will have repercussions across the district.
 - iii. For Hiteon could mean that everything stays the same, or could mean that Hiteon could move to sending ½ students to Highland, ½ to Conestoga.
 - iv. About 1800 comments currently submitted online, about1700 of them are from the northern schools in the district.
 - v. In absence of comments, the decision will be made for us.
 - vi. Question and discussion around "legacy status" for students already attending a school when the boundaries change.

 This is currently being discussed by the advisory committee.
 - vii. District in general tries to move whole elementary school student bodies to a single middle school, if/when they can.

viii. Advisory Committee hopes to issue recommendation to superintendent by Spring Break. Superintendent to make recommendation in early May. School Board to make decision in June. Have one full year to implement plan, and the change will go into effect for the 2021-2022 school year.

2. Principal's report - Meghan Warren

 Staff is working to declutter their plate and working on keeping morale boosted as a staff.

3. Margie True: Teacher Update

- Question about math labs for 3rd and 4th grade is there interest from 3-5th grade teachers for this program? PTC wondering if there will be a need to find volunteers for this next year.
- Adoption of a different math curriculum (Kathy Fozno), math workshop model, doesn't really fit with Math Labs.
- **ACTION**: Margie will investigate and provide teacher feedbac.

4. Budget Update - Joni Epstein

- Please submit reimbursements, especially teachers many with accounts that have not been touched yet. We want to make sure that we spend the money that is raised by our community is
- Family Dance: Board approved \$100 overage on budget, to tip DJ.
 - i. **ACTION**: Joni will send the check to DJ.

5. Movie Night Update

- Friday, January 24th. Movie will at 6:30pm, doors open at 6pm.
- Considering 8-minute intermission. Do announcement reminder before the movie about expectations and at intermission.
- Need to be very specific about no unattended children, stay with your kids, don't let kids run laps around. Need to let parents know expectations in advance – include this info in our messaging.
- Intent is that Boy Scouts are supplying many volunteers for

- ACTION: Amy will find out from Boy Scouts how many volunteers they are planning on, and will let Volunteer Coordinators know how many additional volunteers needed.
- 6. Dining For Dollars Update -- Tiffany Carlson
 - McTeacher Night is Thursday, January 16th. Make sure there's at least one volunteer there the entire time, not necessarily the same person, to be with the McDonald's cash box.
- 7. Fun Run Update Amy Harrison and Alicia Schenbeck
 - Friday, May 1st. Fun Run Committee is recruiting. Need to fill subcommittee roles with dedicated volunteers. 6 key positions – 2 filled. Please let others know about these positions.
 - Timeline for prizes is going to be really short after fun run, after money is collected, prize assembly will be at end of May, and the prizes would have to be after that.
 - Envelopes: Primary objective is to collect and count all money at Hiteon, and deposit in the bank the day of the Fun Run. Processing of envelopes will happen over the weekend following.
 - Looking into doing online donation in addition to envelopes, with possible idea of moving to fully online donations another year.
 Need a dedicated volunteer to make this happen.
- 8. Upcoming Events:
 - 1/17 Popcorn Friday
 - 1/16 McTeacher Night
 - 1/20 School Closed MLK Holiday
 - 1/24 Movie Night
 - 1/27 No School Grading Day
 - 2/5 February Board Meeting
 - 2/6 Donuts with Dudes
 - 2/14 Popcorn Friday
 - 2/17-2/18 No School
 - 2/21 Bingo Night